
Board of Trustees August 3, 2020 
Coeur d'Alene School District 271     
Midtown Center Meeting Room Regular Meeting 5:00  PM 

Minutes 
 
At 5:00 p.m. Chair Casey Morrisroe called the meeting to order.  Trustees Jennifer Brumley, Tambra 
Pickford, Lisa May and Rebecca Smith were present. 
 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion by Mrs. May to approve the agenda as presented, second by Ms. 
Brumley, passed 5-0. 
 
Public Comment: 
Roger Garlock submitted comments in writing.  He shared concerns about the mental health of students, 
he does not favor a mask mandate for students and feels teachers will be over-burdened. 
Tony Prka spoke about the importance of high school sports.  What will students do in the absence of 
sports?  Costs must be weighed against the risk, which is small.  Students have been isolating when 
necessary.   
Ben Meine said there is zero scientific data that masks help stop the spread.  Denmark and Sweden have 
reported few deaths.  94% of all deaths in the US are COVID and another health condition.  High school 
students have very small risk of dying from the virus.  Return in the fall with no mask requirement and 
students should stay home if they are ill. 
Bruce Twitchell thanked everyone who contributed to the reopening plan.  Some online and some in 
person instruction is not consistent.  It’s more time consuming to prepare for online classes.  Why won’t 
students be checked upon entry to schools?  What if a student refuses to wear a mask?  He advocates for 
online only at least for the first quarter of the school year. 
 
Consent Agenda Items for Action: 

 A.  Personnel 
 B.  Alternate Authorizations 
 C.  Accounts Payable Check List 
 D.  Approval of Minutes:  July 6, 2020 / July 20, 2020 
 E.  Approval of Fuel Bid 
 F.  FERPA Notice 
 G.  Secondary Digital Resources 
 H.  Approval of Request for Sealed Bids packet for Hayden Soccer Field property 

 
Motion by Mrs. Pickford to approve the consent agenda, second by Ms. Brumley, passed 5-0. 
Consent Agenda Items for Information: 

A. Contracted/Purchased Services 
B.  Revision to 20-21 School Calendar 
C.  Disposal of Surplus Textbooks 

 
Finance Report - FY20 Year-end Transfers 
Finance Director Katie Ebner addressed the transfers from the general fund including bus replacement, 
levy dollars set aside for bus replacement, and the food service deficit due to the closure. 
 
2020-2021 Bus Routes:  Transportation Director Jill Hill addressed new routes due to boundary revisions.  
There will be fewer shuttles this year.  GPS units are being installed on all buses; cards will be scanned as a 
means of tracking students. 
 
Motion by Mrs. Smith to approve the 2020-2021 bus routes as presented, second by Mrs. May, 
passed 5-0. 
 
 



Minutes 
8-3-20 
Page Two 
 
Learning Management System Purchase:  Technology Director Seth Deniston presented a 
recommendation.  Funds are available through the State and a grant has been submitted.  Schoology is 
robust and offers a tool for classroom use.  It serves as a virtual classroom.  There will be videos and 
webinars for parents to use to get comfortable with this system.  Professional development for teachers 
will be ongoing. 
 
Motion by Mrs. May to approve the recommendation to contract with Schoology to provide an LMS 
starting with the 2020-2021 shool year at a cost of no more than $4/student, pending the outcome of the 
State Department of Education RFP process, second by Mrs. Pickford, passed 5-0. 
 
Purchase Classroom Libraries:  Curriculum Director Katie Graupman said this is a component of 
Writing Units of Study and offers books of choice for students in elementary classrooms.  This helps build 
sustained readers at early levels.  Why is this needed when we have school libraries?  The more books 
available to students for choice increases the readability.  School libraries are not always available to 
students.  If the district starts the year on line, how does that impact availability for students?  Plans are 
being considered to address how to get books into the hands of students which includes online resources.  
Will additional resources need to be purchased and should funds be redirected?  Local levy dollars have 
been allocated for this type of purchase and is a solid investment.  We may also need additional resources.  
Mrs. May feels the timing may not be right and it’s a large expenditure; there are other big ticket items 
that may need to be considered.  Timing is a consideration of every request moving forward. 
 
Motion by Mrs. Pickford to approve the purchase of classroom libraries as presented, second by Ms. 
Brumley, passed 4-1 (Mrs. May voted no).  She reiterated that her no vote was purely about the timing of 
a large expenditure. 
 
Secondary Math Curriculum – 1-Year Provisional Authorization:  Curriculum Director Katie 
Graupman said this was presented in July, no comment received. 
 
Motion by Mrs. Pickford to approve the Secondary Math Curriculum for 1-year in alignment with the 
curriculum adoption cycle, second by Ms. Brumley, passed 5-0. 
 
District Work Plans: 
Long Range Facility Plan – Communications Director Scott Maben spoke about minor edits to the plan 
based on Board feedback. 
 
Motion by Mrs. May to approve the Long Range Facility Plan, second by Mrs. Pickford, passed 5-0. 
 
Blended Learning Framework – Technology Director Seth Deniston said comments were received and 
some edits were made for clarity.  There was a questions about designated hours of teacher availability 
and the need for assurances.  CDA eSchools will be available for students, providing students access to 
teachers and our curriculum/resources for our students.  Using a Learning Management System will 
allow for transition between blended and distance learning. 
 
Motion by Ms. Brumley to approve the Blended Learning Framework, second by Mrs. Pickford, passed 
5-0. 
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Authorize Sale of Real Property:  Dr. Cook was in communication with City of Hayden officials, they 
have declined interest in acquiring the property.  This approval authorizes the solicitation of offers to 
purchase the property. 
 
Motion by Ms. Brumley to direct the administration to solicit sealed bids for the cash sale of Hayden Lake 
School in accordance with Idaho Code 33-601 to the highest bidder, which shall be subject to the final 
approval of the Board of Trustees, second by Mrs. May, passed 5-0. 
 
Approval of Athletic Training Contract:  Through restructuring at Kootenai Health, the district was left 
to seek options.  Two proposals were received and reviewed.  Action Sports Network will cover costs 
above $20,000 which is a financial savings for the district.  Dr. Connor Quinn responded to questions 
about availability and process. 
 
Motion by Mrs. May to accept the Athletic Training Services proposal presented by Action Sports 
Medicine/Dr. Connor Quinn, second by Mrs. Pickford, passed 5-0. 
 
Survival Science 3:  Curriculum Director Katie Graupman presented this new curriculum which was 
written over the summer.  This is a one semester elective course and covers topics such as wilderness 
medicine, first aid survival and search and rescue.  This will return for action later this month.  This will 
be a great course to offer to all students. 
 
Resolution 20-21-001 – In Response to COVID-19 Emergency:  Dr. Cook said this is the beginning of 
the reopening plan.  This is the vehicle by which the Board directs planning for the year.  This directs the 
functions going forward.  The purpose of the resolution extends board authority to work within policy and 
will be reviewed monthly.  This should create some efficiency for the Board.  Item 7 seems vague.  Our 
legal team will review and revise language. 
 
Draft Reopening Plan for the 2020-2021 School Year:  Dr. Cook said this has been in the works for 
several weeks.  Four categories were established and will be based on community spread and cases. 
 
Green = minimal risk, Yellow = moderate risk, Orange = substantial risk, Red = critical risk.  The State 
Board, State Department and Governor have given this authority to local school boards.  The science on 
all of this is a moving target.  In the event of moving from one category to another, the goal is to provide 
a two-week turnaround in order to help all concerned to adequately prepare.  The current category is 
Yellow.  Metrics should be attached to the categories to communicate more effectively to the community.  
Confirm that the information being shared is accurate.  How will the Board make a decision about what 
category we are in?  Dr. Cook and team should provide the necessary data and recommendation to aid the 
Board in their decision.  He will solicit data from multiple sources to share.   
 
We may want to consider looking at what other districts are doing and if they are using metrics to make 
decisions.  The Board may need weekly communication.  The two middle categories are not entirely 
clear.  Data will be needed to make informed decisions.  Don’t let personal beliefs get in the way.  Both 
categories will require masks for everyone.  Additional questions were asked about masks vs. shields, 
staff consideration, child care and staff child care.  Could school start a week later in order to offer 
appropriate training for teachers especially starting the year in category 3.  
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Emergency Policy Changes for Consideration:  These policies fall under the reopening plan and will 
be available for public review. 

• Proposed Changes to Policy 3520 – Communicable and Infectious Diseases 
• Proposed Telecommuting Policy 
• Proposed Modification to Policy 5405 Personal Sick Leave  

 
Update – Future Planning:  This topic was postponed to September. 

• Common High School Schedules 
• Graduation Requirements 
• Southeast Elementary Boundaries 
• School Start Times 

 
Policies for Information: 

• 1120/1120P – Oath of Office 
• 4260P/4260F – Records Available to the Public 
• 5110 – Criminal History and Background Checks 
• 7219/7219P – Website regarding District Expenditures 

Policies were presented and will be available for public comment. 
 
Calendar Dates/Upcoming Events: 

• August 24 – Workshop 
• September 11 – Special Meeting Emergency Levy (tentative) 
• September 14 – Regular Meeting 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m. 
 
 
 
Casey Morrisroe, Chair     Lynn Towne, Clerk 
Board of Trustees      Board of Trustees 
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